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January 2019 
 
Dear Parent and Carers of Year 5 Children, 
 
Welcome back. I hope you had a good break and I am delighted that the children have 
returned to school refreshed and ready to learn.  
 
We are really looking forward to this term and are excited about our new topic ‘Ancient 
Egyptians’. The children will be learning about daily life for different groups of people and 
the importance of the River Nile. They will study aspects of the belief system, including 
beliefs around life after death, and use this to understand the importance of the pyramids. 
They will look specifically at the discovery of the tomb of Tutankhamun.   
 
Our topic for after February half term is our book study, Skellig, by David Almond. Although 
this is a challenging book, I’m sure the children will enjoy the fantastic novel as well as being 
interested in researching its author. Within the study, the children will reflect upon the 
development of characters and the need to understand events and ideas from different 
points of view. They will recreate part of the book as a play script and use clay to fashion 
their interpretation of the main character - Skellig. 
 
In Literacy this half term, we will look at creating and altering mood in stories and write our 
own story based around an ancient pyramid. We will also write a biography and explore the 
poem The Malfeasance. In the second half term, we move on to writing in the style of David 
Almond, understanding and writing discussion texts and exploring some poems by William 
Blake. We are continuing to work hard with the children on their sentence structure, 
handwriting and spelling as well developing a sense of the overall flow and mood of their 
writing. Handwriting and spellings are being taught each week and children are given 
spellings to learn at home. It is important that the children learn the spellings they have 
been given. The children should also be reading daily at home.  
 
In Numeracy, we continue to practice arithmetic with the children and apply these skills to 
word problems. This term, we also extend the children’s knowledge of fractions and build on 
earlier work on multiplication and division. After half term, the children will learn about 
decimals and percentages. 
 
In science, the children will learn about light and will deepen their understanding of 
materials by investigating changes of state (changes between solids, liquids and gases). 
 
 
 
 



RE this half term will focus on understanding values and what matters most to Humanists 
and Christians. Next half term, we will look at how and why some people inspire others. 
 
In ICT, the children will be looking at computer generated art and continue to develop their 
understanding of online safety and the responsible use of technology. 
 
This term, we will continue with our school linking project. The children will meet their link 
class for a day of activities at Stockwood Discovery Centre.  
 
Music lessons will focus on dynamics, looking at controlling volume with voices and 
instruments, and learning the related vocabulary. The children will also identify and 
appreciate different styles of music from around the world. 
 
During this term, our PE topics are hockey, golf, tchoukball and basketball. It is very cold 
outside so please make sure your child has a warm tracksuit and trainers for outdoor PE. 
They will need plimsolls to wear for indoor PE.  
 
As ever, we really value your support in encouraging the children to complete their 
homework on time, learn their times tables and spellings and read regularly; this makes such 
a difference to their learning. Please encourage the children to make use of the internet 
logins they have in their Reading Journals. Times Table Rockstars, RM Maths and Mathletics 
are particularly useful for the children to practise their Numeracy skills.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Miss R. Khan 

Year 5 Leader 

 
 
 
 


